VILLAGE OF DANE NEWS & NOTES

MAY 2021



MEMORIAL DAY REMEMBRANCE

On Memorial Day, May 31, 2021, the Dane American Legion will be marching from the Dane Legion Hall to the Veteran's Memorial. The event will begin at 12:30 pm. At

1:00 pm, the Legion will present a 21-Gun Salute with Taps at the Memorial. The community is invited to attend. Masks & social distancing will be respected. At approximately 2:00 pm, there will be a flag burning at the Dane Legion Hall. Anyone who has an old flag may call and arrange to leave it at Village Hall. Contact the Clerk at 608-849-5422.

SPRING CLEAN UP

Pellitteri, the Village's Trash and Recycling

Contractor, will pick up large items for you. If you have furniture, fixtures, or other large items that need to be hauled away, please call them at 608-257-4285 to



arrange for collection. Village Ordinances are clear about appliances, fixtures, or furniture being left sitting in yards for long periods of time.

THANKS FOR SERVING



The Village Board of Trustees would like to welcome Jennifer Esser. Jennifer was elected for a two-year term beginning on the third Tuesday in April.

Don Lord was re-elected for a two-year term. Don has served on the Village Board since 2007. Welcome both Jennifer and Don! We would like to thank Sara Grade for filling the one-year term that opened when Mary Lou Hyatt was elected President in April 2020.

VILLAGE OF DANE TO HOST FALL CRAFT

FAIR - more details to follow. Save the date -

Saturday, September 11, 2021! Interested in having a booth? Contact the village president or village clerk.



ELECTRONIC RECYCLING EVENT



Mark your calendar - Saturday, August 14, 2021 for the Second Recycling Event in the Village of Dane. In November 2020, at the first event, we recycled 545

pounds of Batteries, 127 pounds of Wire, 925 pounds of CPUs, 1,191 pounds of Freon, 3,330 pounds of TVs, 3,440 pounds of Steel and 1,082 pounds of Electronics! Great job keeping all those pounds from a landfill!

NEW LIMB/BRANCH COLLECTION RULES

The Public Works Department has developed guidelines for limb & branch collection. Information is on the reverse side of this



newsletter. You will want to read and make yourself familiar with these new guidelines. Piles will not be picked up, or a fee will be charged to the property owner if the guidelines are not followed.

VILLAGE PARKS ARE OPEN



Village parks are open, the bathrooms are available, and reservations can be made with the Village Clerk to hold events in the shelter. Men and

Women's Ball Leagues will be playing Monday through Thursday evenings. Concessions will be available on Monday & Wednesday nights. Check out a ballgame and support your favorite teams. Enjoy summer!

TRASH & MEMORIAL DAY

Memorial Day is May 31, trash collection will be Friday June 4th that week. Trash could be picked up as early as 7 am!!





Welcome May! Thanks for the rain, flowers, and sunshine! Stay well!